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Headteacher’s message 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 

I must say a huge thank you to everyone for sticking with us getting Teams 
up and running. I know it has been a huge effort for staff, children and 
parents. We are still learning the different things it allows us to do and Mi-
crosoft are updating it daily and so we are continually having to learn 
new ways of working. I know there has been a few technical  
difficulties with uploading work or seeing work and this has been very frus-
trating, so again I thank you for your patience and understanding in sort-
ing this out. 
  

We had such an eventful start to the term getting to grips with new ways 
of working. The children have been working so hard both at home and in 
school and have had a great few weeks showing such enthusiasm and 
engagement in their lessons and activities.  
 
As half term approaches I am beginning to see the tiredness creeping in and enthusiasm fading and I think 
we are all ready for a week off! I know there has been moments this week where my own children have 
been in tears or reluctant to do anything. Please don’t feel like you are struggling alone. If your child is  
showing signs of flagging with their home learning this week then please be kind to them and yourselves and 
stop the lesson and find something else to do. You could go for a walk, do a puzzle, dance to music or just 
snuggling up on the sofa and watch a family film. From a school’s perspective we do not want to put  
additional stress on children or you and some quality learning in the day is better than none. 
  

We will be encouraging teachers to explore a variation in curriculum task in order to support 
tiring children next week. If you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to call in or send a 
message and we will get back to you as soon as we can. 
 
 

Fiona Pearce, Headteacher 

 

Sarah Felgate is our Pastoral Teaching Assistant and is available on Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday—9am to 3.15pm to offer emotional support/advice to our parents and  
children during Lockdown 3.0. 
 
 

Hello you lovely people! 
 

OV WEEKEND TEAMS CLUB 
 

Firstly, I hope you are all OK and want to say I miss you, a lot. 
 

Also thank you to all the birders out there who did the Big Garden Bird Watch. Shame it was so rainy. My 
sister saw a woodpecker in her garden and I saw a family of long tailed tits in mine, what about that?!  
We are busy making some more nest boxes. These are for robins, so if you want one, get going with the 
RSPB worksheets guys, and remember to post on the OV Weekend Club team page. 
 

Here are some indoor and outdoor ideas for the weekend, hope you like them. 
 

Indoors—Place2Be Art Room Paper Links Project  This is good for up to 6 years old. You don’t need much 
stuff – it’s not messy. If you’re a fab older brother or sister maybe you could help a little one?  
 

Tip: Grownups LOVE it when children are kind and helpful. 
  

FINAL Calm Project- Main Pack (place2be.org.uk) This is good for KS2 but all ages could do it with support.  
LOADS of good activities that will help you deal with any worries especially.  Good to do together - we all 
have worries. 
 

Outdoors  - Lockdown activities for kids in winter - Woodland Trust  I love the Woodland Trust site, it’s got so 
many great ideas plus……there are no adverts! Enjoy. 
  

Have a happy weekend.         Love from Miss F   

https://www.place2be.org.uk/our-services/services-for-schools/the-art-room/art-room-paper-links-project/
https://www.place2be.org.uk/media/ztvmkdtw/the-art-room-at-home-calm-project.pdf
https://www.woodlandtrust.org.uk/blog/2021/01/lockdown-activities-kids-winter/


                                                       

 

 

 

 

  
 

Foundation Stage and Key Stage One 
 

 

 

    
 

 

   

  
 

 

 

 

                            

 

 

Mrs Oldfield’s nomination 

In school - Magda is one of the quieter members of our class, but since lockdown and being in a 

smaller group she has really blossomed in confidence.  Because of this new found confidence 

and self-belief we are seeing all the amazing things she can do. She is flying through her tricky 

words now and both myself and Miss Freeman are so proud of her. Keep it up, well done Magda 

Home learner - Toby is the perfect little gentleman. He is always hard working, kind and very polite. 

This week I have been especially impressed with him for knowing when to ask for help. Toby usually 

finds maths OK but this week he was stumped with some of the work set, but rather than giving up 

he asked for help. He has also drawn me the most amazing seahorse picture.   Well done Toby  

Mrs Grimwood’s/Mrs Huggins’ nomination 
 

Madison spends part of the week in school and part of the week at home.  Wherever she is 

Madison is doing her best.  She is always in the online teaching sessions and then completes all 

the tasks asked of her.  She is working very hard at the moment and it is lovely to see.  Well 

done Madison you are our Shining Star of the Week.  

Mr Quilter’s nomination 
 

Malaki is consistently working hard! He attends all live lessons and is always chatty. He is a  

lovely boy and a deserving star of the week. Well-done 'Lemon'. 

 

Lily-Mae is a very kind and considerate friend. She is great fun and well liked by everyone. Lily is 

wonderful learner; great job 'Lovely Lil'. 

Miss Boundy’s nominations  
 

 

Mila has done amazing home learning this week. Her writing and phonics has been fantastic! 

Well done Mila 

Miss Cawthorne’s nomination  

 

Albie for working hard and having a fantastic first week back. 

 

Henry for all of his amazing work at home. 

Mrs Youll’s  

Harvey for good settling in and doing some super talking with his peers. 
 
Seb for good settling in and joining in with learning time. 
 



                                                       
 

 

 

 

 Key Stage Two 

 

 

 

                              

 

 

 

Miss Gulliford’s nomination 
 
This week the learning superstar goes to Vinny. He has shown just how amazing he is as a home learner. He is 

online every single session and eager to learn with resources at the ready and a huge smile to start every day. 

He actively contributes to every lesson and submits work that is fit for a roman emperor! Vinny shines with positiv-

ity and he is a considerate member of remote learning, knowing how to be respectful and mindful of other 

learners. I am exceptionally proud of how hard Vinny is working and his work ethic radiates through him. You are 

a wonderful learner and true deserver of star of the week. 

Mrs Johnson’s nomination 
In class - we have chosen someone who has worked really hard this week. She’s been really positive and 

has been lovely on the playground. She has also been brilliant at noting down the dojo’s for the home 

learners! Our in class star of the week is Larisa! Well done Larisa! 

Home learners - we have chosen someone who has had amazing engagement with online learning. This 

child has shown wonderful participation in the live lessons and has excelled in his maths work! Our home 

learner star this week is Thomas! Well done Thomas! 

Mr Whapham’s nomination 

 
Jorja has been awarded star of the week for her consistent commitment to attending and  

participating within all online live lessons. She has also been completing PE tasks and uploading  

videos and pictures showing her participation.   Mum and dad have kindly supported Jorja by marking her 

work and she has taken into consideration their advice and completed work to a high standard. She is a 

student who is consistently participating and thriving throughout her online learning journey.  
 

Mrs Lavictoire’s nomination 
My star of the week is Coral. She manages the transitions between school and home so well. She takes part in 

live and school lessons, answering questions and listening carefully to others, whilst also really excelling in the 

independent parts of her lessons. Coral ask questions as well and re-joins calls when she needs further helps or 

to clarify ideas. Coral has taken part in and completed all of her learning which is really incredible. Her moon 

colony creation, using different rooms in her house was really inventive. Well done, Coral!  

Mrs Harding’s nominations 
Kai has been working very hard on his reading and writing this half term. He has learned to spell lots of his 

key words and is working hard on reading as much as he can at school and at home. Kai has produced 

some excellent work in art this week focusing on pattern and colour and the work of Mondrian and Caul-

field. Kai has also been working on his playtime skills and managing how to organise games, share equip-

ment and negotiate rules with friends.  We are very proud of you Kai.  Keep up the great work, Mrs Har-

ding, Mrs Knight and Miss Passmore. 

Mrs Rana’s/Mr Boult’s nomination 
Coby has been fantastic at completing all his work in every lesson, being a wonderfully active member 

of each subject, answering questions and sharing his answers. He is really showing great progress, and 

even shared a slightly sad story of a bird and a cat whilst he was out birdwatching - nature at its finest!! 

Well done Coby!!  

Miss Squire’s nomination 

 

My star this week is Milius - he always has a great attitude to learning, is a good friend to all and 

just makes us smile! He is resilient and responsible, and just a fantastic member of our class. 

Throughout this term, he has continued to work hard and his progress is continual. Well done 

Milius, keep up the good work! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              Years 5 and 6—Tri-Reading Tournament 

The children in Years 5 and 6 are taking part in a Tri-Reading Tournament.   

Congratulations to the following children who have achieved 25, 50...nights of reading at home: 

 
Mrs Harding’s class 100 nights—Tyler  

Mr Ovey’s PE Champions 

Mr Ovey has been impressed with everyone positive attitude to PE this week.   

Well done to the PE Champions from Key Stages 1 and 2. 

 
Year 1/2—Kornel - for always giving 100% in PE and trying his best 

 
Year 3/4 - Ashton for excellent dance moves and overall brilliant PE 

 
Year 5/6 - Lewis for really getting stuck in and giving it his best in football  

 

 

The national lockdown restrictions are helping bring coronavirus transmission back under control. 

Devon County Council have created some useful resources to help you identify the symptoms of coronavirus    com-

pared to a cold or seasonal flu and what action you need to take if your child or anyone in your household develops 

symptoms of coronavirus. You can find them on our website. 

It’s extremely important that anyone with coronavirus symptoms stays at home and gets tested to avoid the risk of 

spreading the virus to others, including the more vulnerable in our communities. 

That means if your child, or anyone in your household, has any of the symptoms of coronavirus, no matter how mild, 

you must keep your child off school and self-isolate your whole household while the person with symptoms gets tested 

and waits for the results. Just the person with symptoms needs to get tested. If you don't have symptoms, you don't 

need to get tested unless you are asked to by a health professional, but you do need to self-isolate until your house-

hold member gets their results. 

REMEMBER to call the school office to advise us your child is self isolating and again once you have the 

results of the Covid 19 test. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA5MTguMjczNzU0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvY29yb25hdmlydXMtYWR2aWNlLWluLWRldm9uL2NoaWxkcmVuLWVkdWNhdGlvbi9jb3ZpZDE5LXNj
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA5MTguMjczNzU0MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5uaHMudWsvY29uZGl0aW9ucy9jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy1jb3ZpZC0xOS90ZXN0aW5nLWFuZC10cmFjaW5nLyJ9.jcjpDDuEaTd


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Menu for  the week commenting 8th February 

 

Government Free School Meals Voucher Scheme 

 
 

Over the weekend you should receive Edenred e-codes to redeem against 

supermarket vouchers up to the value of £15 per child per week for any children 

entitled to benefit related Free School Meals that have not attended school.   

The e-codes issued today are to cover this week just gone and next week. 

 

 

For half term Devon County Council will be providing a voucher code to cover that week for all eligible 

children.  A voucher code will be emailed to you during next week which you can use to collect 

vouchers through the Black Hawk's Select website using the same method you would have used for 

the vouchers received to cover the Christmas Holidays.  There will be a letter attached to the email 

from Devon County Council with further information. 

 

Please make sure you check your emails including your junk box, so you do not miss these voucher 

codes. 
 

Please see next page regarding Devon County Council’s Free School Meals holiday voucher scheme .  

 

 

CHANGES TO LUNCH MENU WITH EFFECT MONDAY, 8TH FEBRUARY 

 

Please note that with effect from Monday, 8th February the school menu has changed.   

Jacket potatoes will only be an option on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday. 

School packed lunches have changed on Wednesday and Thursday. 

 



Devon County Council’s  
Free School Meals holiday voucher scheme   

 
About the scheme   
 
Devon County Council is supporting families of children who currently receive free school meals during term time 
with supermarket vouchers to help buy food during the holidays.   
The unique voucher code we’ve sent you can be used to get vouchers to the value of £15 for Sainsbur-
ys, Tesco, Morrisons, Asda, Aldi, M&S Food and Waitrose.   
 
Please use the vouchers to purchase food over the holidays to replace the meals your child would have received 
at school during the day.     
 
If you have more than one child entitled to free school meals, you should receive a unique code for each child, as 
the holiday vouchers are issued separately.     
 
Getting the vouchers   
Devon County Council has partnered with an organisation called Black Hawk Network to help us distribute these 
vouchers as quickly as possible via their ‘Select’ website because they have many years’ experience of managing 
voucher schemes like this and are working with several other local authorities too.   
 

 To get your vouchers you will need to visit a website called ‘Select’ (www.select-your-reward.co.uk) and input 

your unique code.   
 

 You will then be able to choose your preferred supermarket and add your vouchers to your basket.    
 

 Please then checkout of the ‘Select’ website by providing an email address for them to send you your cho-

sen supermarket vouchers electronically. There is no option to receive physical vouchers by post.     
 

 Once you have received the vouchers to your email inbox, you can save them to your phone or tablet to use 

online (depending on the supermarket) or show at the checkout in store. Alternatively, you can print the 
vouchers off to give to the cashier.     

 
What if I need some help?   
If you are struggling to get your vouchers because you don’t have access to the internet or a mobile device to re-
ceive and store the vouchers on, and don’t have any friends or family to help, please contact Devon County 
Council’s education helpline on 0345 155 1019.   
     
Arrangements are in place to support you if you cannot shop, either in store on online, at one of the supermarkets 
where the vouchers can be spent. Again, please call Devon County Council’s education helpline on 0345 155 
1019.   
     
Further information   
If your child has siblings attending school in a neighbouring authority (for example Plymouth or Torbay) who are also 
receiving free school meals, the local authority their school is located within will have arrangements to support 
them over the holidays.     
 
If you received a voucher code for the Christmas holidays and haven’t used it to get your supermarket vouchers 
via Black Hawk’s ‘Select’ website yet, please do so by Sunday 24 February before it expires.   
 
If your child was eligible for free school meals last term but you didn’t receive a voucher code for the Christmas 
holidays, please call Devon County Council’s education helpline on 0345 155 1019.   
 
More detailed information about the free school meals holiday voucher scheme, including how to use them 
and what to do if there’s a problem, is available on Devon County Council’s website. Please vis-
it www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-holiday-voucher-scheme.   
     
There are also some useful FAQs on the Select website along with contact details for any technical support if you 
have a problem using the codes and accessing your vouchers. Please visit www.select-your-reward.co.uk.   
If you’re experiencing severe financial hardship, support is available. Please visit www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-
advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families for information about how to access local financial 
support, where to find foodbanks and community larders and what to do if you’re on a low income and need to 
self-isolate.      
     
Finally, if you have received this message in error, please let us know by calling 0345 155 1019 or email-
ing freeschoolmeals@devon.gov.uk so we can make sure this vital support gets to the right family.      

http://www.select-your-reward.co.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/free-school-meals-holiday-voucher-scheme
http://www.select-your-reward.co.uk/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families/
https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jamie L’s  under the 

sea creature 
Lexi Pa 

Spencer 

Under the Sea are by Mr Quilter’s 

Critical Worker children 

Malaki 

Mr Quilter and Jenson 

having a bake off 

Dexter and Lilly G try to show the water 

moving and the wind blowing. 

Bella’s under the 

sea art 

Olivia T’s super 

shoe box aquarium 

Hoops made an 

under water scene. 

Francis was inspired and 

created a fact file 

about hammerhead 

sharks 

Olivia has been exploring 

floating and sinking. 

Here are some fabulous under the sea alphabets. 

Jenson 

Noah wrote about 

a sword fish 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Orchard Vale have signed up to the RSPB Wild Challenge Award scheme. 

This weekend children have been taking part in the Big Schools’ Bird Count 

and recording this on Orchard Vale Weekend Club Teams  

Here are some photos of Mr Boult’s and Mrs Lavictoire’s class during their 

forest school session, spotting different birds - a task everyone at home 

completed really well as well. 

Here are some lovely pieces of artwork the children have been working on  

with Miss Squire and Mrs Tollafield 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Gulliford’s class took part in den building this week for Forest School, both indoors and out.  Those 

children at home created dens for a fairy/pixie on their daily walk or a den at home. 

  

 

Charlotte Kaleb 

Mahi is reading to his little sister in their den 

Lara and her brother Owen during their daily walk 





2021 Schools’ Big Bird Count 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following children.  

 Well done and thank you for taking part in the bird count. 

 

Our winners will be receiving a bird box handmade by  

Miss Felgate. 

  

The bird count will count towards your RSPB award. 

 

Mrs Manley or Miss Felgate will be in contact to make 

arrangements. 

 

Lily-Mae  

Ryder      

Martha  

Ruby & George   

Isla 

Lauren 

Florence  

Jorja & Freddie                

Mr Quilter’s Class 

Miss Gulliford’s Class 

Miss Johnson’s Class 

Miss Gulliford’s Class and Nursery 

Mrs Lavictoire’s Class 

Mr Whapham’s Class 

Mrs Lavictoire’s Class 

Mr Whapham and Mrs Johnson’s Classes 



Walk to the Moon Challenge 

Edukid and Orchard Vale school’s partnership 

To re-energise our daily mile efforts and to encourage the children to become global citizens we have started a partnership 

with the local charity Edukid.  It will help us focus on health and well-being, exercise and boosting morale, whilst raising money 

for children living in poverty. Teachers will be putting the information onto their class Teams channels in the next week or so.  

We will aim for the children to run/walk: 

 

Reception—2 laps per day of the playground (½ mile per week) or 4 laps per day would mean a mile a week. 

Key Stage 1 —½ a mile per day (2½ miles per week) OR 1 mile per day (5 miles per week) 

Key Stage 2— 1 mile per day (5 miles per week) 

 

(For children at home it would be great if you could find an 

equivalent route to run/walk) 

 

We will be sponsoring  

Elizabeth and Daniel in Uganda.  

Our annual fundraising target is £720. 

Without our fundraising, they would not be able to continue 

going to school. 

If you would like to help with our fundraising you can pay 

online directly to OV's WALK TO THE MOON Just Giving page, 

where their 

mon- ey will 

go direct-

ly to Edukid 

click below: 

  

OV’s Walk 

to the 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/ovwalktothemoon
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/ovwalktothemoon
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/ovwalktothemoon
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/ovwalktothemoon


Calling all young eco champions and young filmmakers 

 

Are you passionate about the planet? 

Can you find ingenious ways to tackle carbon reduction? 

 

Then take part in our Rotary Young Environmentalist Competition and pit your skills against the best across Devon, 

Cornwall and Great Britain and Northern Ireland. 

 

Or perhaps you are a budding Film Director? 

Can you write, edit and direct your own short film which transports viewers and stirs emotions? 

 

Then take part in our Rotary Young Filmmaker Competition and pit your skills against the best across Devon, Corn-

wall and Great Britain and Northern Ireland. 

 

Entry is free. There are 3 age groups - 7-10, 11-13 and 14-17 and the closing date is March 26th 2021 

 

Want to find out more? 

 

Get an entry form and information pack by Email: rctiverton1175@gmail.com 





 

 

If you are unable to access our online resources and need to borrow physical books, Barnstaple Library is 
open for Choose & Collect. This service is currently strictly by appointment to make sure everyone stays safe. 
Again, we have boosted our collections of children's Beginner Reads to support those children learning to 
read, and we have also increased our non-fiction collections in some libraries to support some popular topics 
from the school curriculum.  
 
We have lots of resources for families which will be helpful to support home schooling.  We have an extensive 
selection of information books for children along with junior fiction. We have preselected goodie bags of 
board and picture books which can also be collected by appointment. 
 
Library membership can be obtained online via this link Devon Libraries and this will enable you immediate 
access to the services we offer.  
 
These services are all delivered following a COVID secure and contactless procedure. 
 
We are encouraging customers to time their collections with other essential journeys, for example a food shop 
or collecting medication. 

 
 
Reserve items online - https://www.devonlibraries.org.uk/ and make an appointment made to 
collect.   
 
 
 
If you would like to arrange to collect a bagful of books handpicked for you by our library staff, 
then please contact:  Barnstaple Library on 01271 318780 or  
email barnstaple.library@librariesunlimited.org.uk.   
 

 
In the absence of real-life events in our libraries, we have put together a programme of digital 
events for children which are posted on our Facebook pages.  These include a weekly Bounce & 
Rhyme session and events during the school holidays, 
 

including the Barnstaple Library 
https://www.facebook.com/BarnstapleLibrary  

and Devon Libraries pages 
                   https://www.facebook.com/Devon.Libraries 

 
Digital Library for children 
We have been increasing our catalogue of eBooks and eAudiobooks for children including our 
Beginner Reads collection. This means that families who do not currently have access to books 
from school can find new things to read via their laptops, tablets, eReaders or smartphones. 
 
 
Digital Library for adults 
In addition to eBooks we have free access to eMagazines and newspapers and other digital re-
sources such as Ancestry Online.  
 

 
Oxford Owls banded reading books  
Our free eBook library has been created to help children aged 3–11 to develop their 
reading skills at home.  
As well as much-loved characters such as Biff, Chip and Kipper and Winnie the Witch, 
you’ll also find some great non-fiction eBooks to help your child explore their world. We 
have also added some books used in schools, such as Read Write Inc. and                      
Oxford Reading Tree. 
 

All our eBooks are free to use, but you will need to register or log in  to read your book. Please note, our 

eBooks are not optimised for mobile phones and are best viewed on a computer, laptop, or tablet. 

Devon Libraries Online Services 

https://www.devonlibraries.org.uk/web/arena/join-thelibrary
https://www.devonlibraries.org.uk/
mailto:barnstaple.library@librariesunlimited.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/BarnstapleLibrary
https://www.facebook.com/Devon.Libraries
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-book/library-page/
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/home/reading-site/find-a-book/library-page?type=book&view=image&query=biff+chip
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/home/reading-site/find-a-book/library-page?type=book&view=image&query=winnie
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-book/library-page/?view=image&query=&type=book&age_group=&level=&level_select=&book_type=Non-fiction&series=
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-book/library-page/?view=image&query=&type=book&age_group=&level=&level_select=&book_type=&series=Read+Write+Inc.
https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-book/library-page/?view=image&query=&type=book&age_group=&level=&level_select=&book_type=&series=Oxford+Reading+Tree

